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Title: Resolution Supporting the Renaming of Knightdale Boulevard Bridge in Honor of  

Officer Ryan Andrew Hayworth  

Staff: Police Chief Lawrence Capps 

Date:   August 17, 2022 

 

 

PURPOSE 

 October 21st, 2022 will mark the one-year anniversary of Officer Ryan Andrew Hayworth’s death in 

the line of duty.  As we approach this solemn anniversary, the Town can now petition the N.C. 

Department of Transportation to have the Knightdale Boulevard bridge named in Officer Hayworth’s 

honor.  In accordance with NCDOT guidelines, petitions for honorary designation must be supported 

by local government resolution.    

 

STRATEGIC PLAN PRIORITY AREA(S) 

 Safe 

 Organizational Excellence 

 

GENERAL STATUTE REFERENCE(S), if applicable 

 NA 

 

TYPE OF PUBLIC HEARING, if applicable 

 N/A 

 

FUNDING SOURCE(S), if applicable 

 Police Department FY23 Operational Budget 

 

ATTACHMENT(S) 

 Staff Report 

 Resolution #22-08-17-005 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 Unanimously adopt the Resolution Supporting the Renaming of Knightdale Boulevard Bridge in 

Honor of Officer Ryan Andrew Hayworth  
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